
   

The Roving 

October, 2022  

October, 2022 Greetings, HWOTV!  
 
Dear Guild Members, 
 
I had cataract surgery last week and I am LITERALLY seeing 
the world in a whole new light!  I did not realize how much 
my vision was being affected. All of the colors are brighter 
and cleaner and I swear I think I'm seeing ultraviolet. I still 
have the other eye next week, but it's interesting to compare 
between the two.  It's going to take a little getting used 
to.  My vision used to be warmer and the greens greener, 
now everything is bluer (The color I thought was aquamarine 
is actually more turquoise, What a surprise!)  I will be seeing 
my stash in a whole new way.   
 
Lindsay Dion 
HWOTV Co-president  

 

 

NO MEETING THIS 

MONTH! 

SHOW & 

SALE!!! 

Date: OCT. 22, 

2022 

TIME: 11:00 AM 

to 4:00 PM 

Exeter  Memorial 

Building 

 



 ____________________________________________________ 

 

And now…………. 

 

News from 

Our Vice-President and Program Chairman, Monica! 

  

October 2022 

Make some noise and really celebrate Spinning and Weaving Week-October 3-9, 

2022.  Handweaver’s Guild of America (HGA) has a week of planned fun and learning.  

Showcase your passion for the Fiber Arts!  Go to  https://weavespindye.org/spinning-and-

weaving-week-2022/ 
 

 

 
OCTOBER  

NO MEETING!  This is your chance to press, label, price, and organize your items for Show 

and Sale.  If you are not selling, practice your skills for the demonstrations as October 22 

is Show and Sale.  Be ready to share your fiber fascination with the folks who come to 

admire our talents and gifts.  

 

November 

Jannie Taylor is currently scheduled to present the program in November.  If we must 

cancel because of low participation, we will have an alternative program.  Stay tuned!  

 



December 

Action packed December brings 2022 to a close.  We will share our results on the 

challenges (DeeDee: Recycle Reuse, Renew something in your fiber work, whether it is 

weaving, spinning, felting or Hope’s challenge: learn or try to spin linen).  We will also 

gather the traditional gifts for those who are less fortunate.  While this sharing your 

talents and handmade items with others is a recent tradition, it is also an optional part of 

this month’s program.  

We will also gather to celebrate with each other.  More information on that celebration 

will be coming in November. 

January 

During 2022, I was struck by the number of times different people in my earshot, 

commented on not being able to start, let alone complete a fiber job- a job we all love.  So, 

during January’s meeting, you will be making a Vision Board and inadvertently sharing 

dreams and hopes with your fellow guild members.  Here are 4 articles for you to read, if 

you are curious.  There are many others (Pinterest, too) for your reference.  Read, think, 

plan!  It may include other parts of your life or focus on your fiber tasks.    

 

https://www.huffpost.com/entry/the-scientific-reason-why_b_6392274 

 

https://www.themotivationclinic.co.uk/blog/blog-post-title-three-grwe9 

 

https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/blog/click-here-happiness/202103/what-is-vision-

board-and-why-make-one 

 

 https://www.oprahdaily.com/life/a29959841/how-to-make-a-vision-board/ 

 

January con’t 

In January, the guild will provide poster board, markers, glue sticks, scissors, colored 

paper, and other supplies to help you create your own personal board.  You may certainly 

bring your own supplies, magazine pictures, and do-dads! 

 

 

Mini Weaver’s/Spinner’s Attic goes digital! 
 

 

Below you will find: 



1. Articles about What Makes a Good Guild. 

2. Pictures of items currently for sale by the guild. 



 

 

 

 



 



 



Handweavers of the Valley Items for 

sale 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

  



 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

(Ball winder is sold)   



 

 

 



 

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

From DeeDee King: 

Show and Sale News and Views 

 

 Good news guild members!  We have been granted a reprieve and our lives have been 

made a little easier.  That's always a good thing.  Howard with the Memorial Building crew 

has said that the group that was going to use the building the evening of Friday, October 21 



has rescheduled their event, and he is offering to let us come in and set up for four hours on 

Friday!  Setup will be from noon to four o'clock on Friday afternoon and we will be able to get 

into the building early Saturday morning as well to finish setting up.  This makes it so much 

easier to be ready to open the show by 11:00 as planned.    

 There is still a little room for sales tables at the show.  Monica Rook suggested a "bits 

and pieces" booth for weavers who have a little they want to sell, but don't require a full or 

half booth.  Contact Dee Dee King (dking@unwiredbb.com) if you would like a table or to 

share a table.  The cost would be reasonable.  The same rules apply that the artist is 

responsible for their own sales. 

  Demonstrators are needed for the show.  If you want to demonstrate spinning, 

weaving, or a fiber technique, you will have center stage!  The center of the room is reserved 

for our demonstrators.  You will have the opportunity to really impress the public with your 

skills.  Remember, even if you are a rank beginner, you still know more about fiber arts than 

the average person coming in the door!  Don't be shy.  Some of our artists who are selling in 

booths will be demonstrating their craft as well.  I can hardly wait to see what guild members 

come up with to demonstrate.  If you need a table or anything to help you with your 

demonstration, please let me know.   

  Donna Smith would like one or two people to help her out in the foyer in the Guild 

Booth.  This is a job that can be done sitting down.  We need people to greet the public as 

they come in and to answer questions about the guild, and to sell cookbooks.   

 

 Hints and tips for successful selling:  A clearly defined sales area (booth) invites the 

public into your area to look at your woven beauties.  Props that lift your items to eye level 

really aide in keeping the shopper's interest.  This can be accomplished by using baskets, 

covered cardboard boxes, or racks.  Make sure your items are pressed and neatly displayed.  

Items should be clearly priced with a tag, as well as care and fiber content. The guild is 

offering sales bags at no charge to guild members who are selling at the show.  The bags will 

be brought over to the show venue on Friday, and you will be able to grab what you need and 

store it in your booth.   There are also some adding machines for your use if you want.  The 

guild’s  black tablecloths will available to cover your tables.  I have not yet heard from any 

one who wants to use a guild prop for the show.  They are available for your use, but you 

must transport them to and from the storage unit.  Please let me know if you need to get one.   

  Finally, please remember to wear something hand woven or made from a fiber art 

technique to the show.   We are there to have fun and to introduce the public to the joy of 

hand weaving and fiber arts.  Please bring your lunch for Saturday so we can continue to 

hostess a full show in the hours we have on Saturday.  The show will run from 11 to 4.  If you 



have any questions about the show, please let me know.  The best way to contact me is by 

email (dking@unwiredbb.com, or phone (559) 259-4321 

 

Here is a message from Nikki Crain: 

Dear Guild Members: It is up to each of us to get the word out about this year's 

Show & Sale.  We do not have money in our budget for advertising this year 

other than the postcards which are about to go out in the mail.  We need to 

flood our own social media platforms. It is also on the guild's Facebook page.  I 

have written a paragraph that you can use on your social media along with the 

front and back of the postcard which is included here. If you have any questions 

about this, call me at 559-561-4048 or email me at 

nikkicrain3r@gmail.com.  Thank you for your help!!  Let's have a super Show & 

Sale!   

Nikki 

 

For your social media:  Handweavers of the Valley are happy to announce that 

their Harvest of Handwovens (Show & Sale) is back this year after a 2-year 

hiatus!  Join us on October 22, 2022 from 11:00 to 4:00 at the Exeter Veterans 

Memorial Building, 324 N Kaweah Ave. (Hwy 65) in Exeter, CA.  There will be 

demonstrations of weaving and spinning as well as yarn and used equipment for 

sale along with the beautiful handwoven and handspun articles. Admission is 

free.  Instead of a central check-out, individual artists will have their own booths 

with their items for sale. Please come prepared because not all of the artists 

accept credit cards.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 

 



 

Kaweah Konnection:  Kaweah Konnection meetings are held the second 
Wednesday of each month at the Three Rivers Community Presbyterian Church. 
Please contact Linda Hayden for further info. 

 

Squeekie Wheels:   Squeekie’s next meeting has been set for November 18! 

Sorry no meeting for October since that day is dedicated to setting up for our 

Annual Show and Sale the following day! Remember, though that we are meeting  

at the Exeter Library. From 10-12 AM, the third Friday of each month! It will be so 

great to get together again.  Remember to bring your show and tell items so we 

can all see what you’ve been spinning! See you in November! 

Exeter Public Library 

230 E. Chestnut Street, 
Exeter; 10am ~ 12:00 pm. 

 

 

Sorry – no items this month! 

      See you Next Month! 

 



 
 

                                      

 

 


